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Dear Trinity Friends, 
 

As I write this I am with David Blado and Bill Taugner in 
Phopeng, South Africa. It is near Johannesburg. We have 
met and stayed with some brothers and sisters from our 
sister parish, St. Katharina. It is named for Luther’s wife. 
They are simply beautiful and joyful people and have been 
outstanding hosts. Now that we have established a 
partnership, we are eager to have some of them come to 
visit us at Trinity. They have said they are eager to do so in 
our summer ( their winter), July 2020.  David, Bill, and I are 
eager to share stories and pictures of this ministry 
adventure soon. For now, know that all is well with us. We 
return on July 20, which is well before the time of your 
reading this. When we are home, we will announce plans 
for sharing our experiences. Please excuse the briefness of 
this message. I am writing it on 
my IPhone through text 
messaging because internet has 
not worked well. Thank you all 
for the prayer and support that 
have sustained us on our 
journey.  

 

~Pastor Clay, or as they say 
here, Muruti Clay 

 
 
 

PASTOR CLAY’S COLUMN 

WORSHIP 

SUNDAYS: 
May 27 through 

September 2 
9:00 a.m. 
Sanctuary 

Child care  provided 
 

MONDAYS: 
June 11 though 

August 27 
6:30 p.m. 
Sanctuary 

Child care provided 

LEARN 

We hope everyone is 
enjoying this wonderful 
summer.  Vacation Bible 
School will be held July 
30 – August 2 at 
Redeemer Church from 9 am to noon.  Children ages 3 
years to 5th grade are encouraged to attend, even if only 
for one day.   Pre-registration is not required.  Just bring 
your child to Redeemer, and let the fun begin. 
 

See you at VBS! 
~Christian Education Committee 

We are called to pray, but for what purpose? Can we 
persuade God with prayer? Do we actually encounter God 
in prayer? Is the practice of prayer intended for the sake of 
the one praying or for the One to whom we pray? Joy 
Circle invites you to join us for a 
three session study on the second 
Monday at noon in the church 
library on August 13. The study is 
published in the Gather magazine. 
If you need a copy of the study, 
please contact Su Melby at 
sumelby@charter.net. 

September will be approaching 
quickly and that means a new 
and exciting year of Sunday 

school will be starting.  The year will kick off with Rally Day 
on September 9.  We look forward to sharing Bible stories 
through creative interactions.  Please register your 
child (ren) for Sunday school on the enclosed registration 
form and return to the church office.  Watch for more 
information about Rally Day. 
 

~Christian Education Committee 
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Trinity Lutheran Church Sunday School Registration Form 
 

Sunday School Students should be 3 years old by September 1st 

 

Please complete 1 form per family 

 

1st Child’s Name:_________________________ Grade:_______ Birthdate:___________ Baptism Date:_____________ 

 

2nd Child’s Name:________________________ Grade:_______ Birthdate:___________  Baptism Date:_____________ 

 

3rd Child’s Name:_________________________ Grade:_______ Birthdate:___________ Baptism Date:_____________ 

 

Parent(s):_________________________________________ 

 

Address:__________________________________________ 

 

Phone: ___________________________________________ 

 

Email:____________________________________________ 

 

Are there any special needs or allergies your child(ren) have? 

 

_________________________________________________ 

 

_________________________________________________ 
 

Release Form  
 

________________________ Has permission to leave the classroom after Sunday School is finished. 

 

________________________ Should remain in the classroom until I arrive to pick them up. 

 

Special Instructions:________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Parent Signature:____________________________________________ 
 

 

Photo Permission 

I give Trinity Lutheran Church Sunday School permission to use my child(ren)’s picture in displays in and around church 

including posted pictures, slide shows and any other medium that is deemed necessary to further the message of Christ and 

to promote Sunday School in and around our Church. 

 

Parent Signature:____________________________________________ 

 

We need your help! 
We are in need of volunteers who are willing to help keep Sunday school running.  Please check any areas you are willing to 

help out! 

 

_____Shepherd (with students each week all year) _____Christmas Program Director 

 

_____Presenter (3 week commitment) _____Christmas Program Assistant 

 

_____Set up (3 week commitment) _____Tear down (3 week commitment) 

 

_____Popcorn Popper (3 week commitment) _____Photographer 

 

_____Sunday School Office Coordinator                    For more information please contact DeeAnn Donahue 

at d.donahue@charter.net or 715-342-4830 

To reduce our use of paper, Sunday school will 

be emailing reminder and special event messages 

to parents this year.   

 

Parent Handbooks will be emailed, posted online 

and paper copies will be available in the Sunday 

School Office upon request. 
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AT THE ADVERTISERS SUPPORTING OUR 
CHURCH NEWSLETTER 
 

This newsletter comes to you free of 

charge thanks to our sponsors. Please patronize the 

businesses that advertise on the back page and thank them 

for their support. 

MANY THANKS TO OUR ADVERTISERS! 

Current recommendations for thought 
provoking discussions are these novels 
recently published. 
 
The Essay, by Robin Yocum, the story 
of the dirt-poor twelve year old, Jimmy 

Lee Hickman, growing up in Southern Ohio, and how with 
the help of the football coach and the local school’s English 
teacher he perseveres. 
 
We Were The Lucky Ones by Georgia Hunter. This is a 
heart wrenching story about the Kurc Family and how 
through the eyes of different members they faced and 
survived the holocaust. 
 

~For the Library Committee, Pam Enerson 

 
 

A seven volume set of books about the St. John's Bible has 
been given to Trinity as a memorial to the late W. A. 
Jensen, who was a Trinity member.  The St John's Bible is a 
hand-written, illuminated Bible produced by monks at St 
John's Abbey in Collegeville MN.   The books will be 
displayed in a cabinet created by Martin Lieber. 
 

Council reviewed the “Report of the Transition and Mission 
Task Force (Final) May 9, 2018”.   
 

Barb Towey Appreciation Sunday will be July 29, 2018.  Will 
celebrate all that Barb has done for Trinity in her 40 plus 
years of service to Trinity.  Will be a day resplendent with 
music. 
 

~Karen Ilten, Church Council Secretary 

 

How would you like to participate in an online book study? 
You not only have an opportunity to participate with 
others, but you also have the opportunity to engage with 
the author in the last session!!  

 
Waking Up White: And Finding Myself in the 
Story of Race by Debby Irving is a book that 
sheds light on why America’s racial divide 
continues to deepen. By sharing her 
sometimes cringe-worthy struggle to 
understand racism and racial tensions, she 
offers a fresh perspective on bias, 

stereotypes, manners, and tolerance. As she unpacks her 
own long-held beliefs about colorblindness, being a good 
person, and wanting to help people of color, she reveals 
how each of these well-intentioned mindsets actually 
perpetuated her ill-conceived ideas about race. She also 
explains why and how she’s changed the way she talks 
about racism, works in racially mixed groups, and 
understands the racial justice movement as a whole. 
Exercises at the end of each chapter prompt readers to 
explore their own racialized ideas.  
 
If interested in participating in a FREE Zoom online Book 
Study from the comforts of your home OR at the Synod 
Office contact Darlene at darlene.kalfahs@ecsw.org for 
more information.  
 
Book Study Times:  
Tuesday, August 28 6:30 – 7:30 pm  
Tuesday, September 4 6:30 – 7:30 pm  
Tuesday, September 11 6:30 – 7:30 pm  
Tuesday, September 18 6:30 – 7:30 pm  
Tuesday, September 25 6:30 – 8:00 pm  
 
**Debby will participate in our last session for a 90 
minutes of conversation.  
 
Books can be ordered at Amazon https://
www.amazon.com for $17.99 or Kindle $8.69 or at other 
stores you prefer. 
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Spare-A-Dime 
 

The August Spare-A-Dime collection will be 
dedicated to the ELCA Lutheran Immigration 
and Refugee Service (LIRS). The ELCA has a 
long history of caring for children, families, 
and refugees. It’s who we are. Recently, 
Bishop Eaton reminded us that our Lord has 
cared for refugees throughout the ages: 
Abraham and Sarah; Jacob and his family who moved to 
Egypt during the famine; the population of Israel when 
they departed Egypt to escape slavery; and the Holy 
Family when they were threatened with violence and 
infanticide. 
 
The LIRS provides service and advocates for the most 
vulnerable—refugees who are displaced by violence and 
persecution. Today’s global refugee crisis affects nearly 65 
million people. Fortunately, LIRS has a robust network of 
service partners, volunteers and churches to help 
integrate refugees and assist with their stabilization.   
 
Your generous donations will be used to promote case 
management. Services for refugees will include physical 
and mental health attention, life skills training, and 
meaningful social integration programs. Thank you for 
your generous donations!  
 

~Global Local Outreach Committee 

SERVE 

Grocery Donations 

Mobile Pantry will be the recipient of our grocery 
donations during the month of August.  Mobile Pantry 
delivers groceries to people who live in rural Portage 
County and who don’t have reliable transportation to get 
to town.  Most of them are elderly. 
 
Requests for this month include paper products such as 
paper towels, toilet paper and tissues, as well as personal 
care items like shampoo, conditioner, deodorant, and body 
wash.  They are also in need of dish soap, laundry 
detergent and other cleaning agents like Mr. Clean.   
 
Notice that the above list doesn’t contain any food items. 
Living on a limited budget means that the recipients of the 
groceries often have to do without nonfood items.  Plus, 
the Pantry doesn’t usually get enough nonfood items 
donated to supply everyone on their delivery list.  So let’s 
fill the grocery cart with all sorts of nonfood items this 
month (or make a cash donation in the little blue box on 
the counter in the narthex).  Thank you! 

SIMPLY GIVING/ON-LINE GIVING 

Are you gone during the summer months or maybe you are 
a snow bird and head south for the winter?  Do you worry 
how you are going to get your offering to church and stay 
current on your pledge while you are gone?   
 

The “Simply Giving Program” endorsed by Thrivent 
Financial could be your answer.  It is easy to sign up, all you 
need to do is go to the church website at 
www.trinitysp.com.  Once you are there, click on the 
“GIVE” button at the top of the screen, scroll down the 
page and click on “Simply Giving/On-Line Giving”.  Fill out 
the Authorization form, print the form and send or bring it 
to the church office.  The form is easy to follow and fill out. 
 

Please consider this as a way to get your offerings to 
church.  If you have any questions, someone in the church 
office can answer them. 

Mark your calendars for 
 

God's Work. Our Hands.  
Service Sunday on September 9th  

Second quarter giving statements are available on the 
counter outside of the sanctuary.  

Rev. Dr.  Philip Knutson, our missionary at The 
Beversdorf’s 

http://www.trinitysp.com
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ELCA World Hunger 

Life-Changing Events 

 
Our youth just returned from a life changing event in 
Houston.  ELCA World Hunger helps to change the lives of 
people living in hunger and poverty in 60 countries around 
the world, including the U.S.  Here are some ways that this 
is happening: 
 
Income: Farmers in Indonesia were growing bananas on 
their farms.  But the income wasn’t enough to support 
their families.  Through ELCA World Hunger they received a 
loan and technical support to grow chilis.  Because they 
grow quickly, chilis can be harvested several times a year.  
Now these farmers have enough food to feed their families 
and provide for education for their children. 
 
Agriculture:  Many farmers in the developing world are 
subsistence farmers – growing just enough food to feed 
their families.  If a crop fails these farmers might not have 
savings or income to buy food for themselves.  With access 
to the right tools, seeds and clean water, as well as 
organizing and training that can ensure a fair price for their 
crops, families can sell some of their crops and have 
enough money for food, school, and other necessities 
throughout the year. 
 
Education:  When children can attend school, they can 
secure better opportunities for their future.  Programs like 
literacy training and vocational education also help teens 
and adults get jobs and increase their earning potential. 
 
Leaders:  ELCA World Hunger is pleased to walk alongside 
ELCA Congregations and individuals who are working 
toward a just world where all are fed.  An example is God’s 
Garden of Grace, a community garden started by St. 
Peter’s Lutheran Church in Plainfield, NJ, to provide fresh 
food to their local food banks. 
 
Your gifts to ELCA World Hunger help with these projects 
and more throughout the world.  By placing your donation 
in our church envelope and marking the amount in the 
correct box of the front, you too are helping our brothers 
and sisters around the world.  Thanks! 

 Blessed are those who mourn; for they will be comforted.  
- Matthew 5:4 

 
 
Dear Friends at Trinity Lutheran Church: 
 
We join you in praying for those affected by recent flash 
flooding in northern Wisconsin and Michigan’s Upper 
Peninsula. 
 
When disaster strikes, Christians are among the first to roll 
up their sleeves and open their wallets. They continue to 
look for ways to help a neighbor in need. Thrivent 
members and others in your church can help in the 
following ways: 
 
Donate. Make an online personal donation to 
organizations helping with the recovery efforts. Thrivent 
will pay the processing fee so 100% of your donation goes 
to help those in need. Eligible members can also direct 
Choice Dollars®. 
 
Lend a hand. Thrivent members can share time and talent 
to help recovery efforts by leading a Thrivent Action Team. 
  
Visit the Disaster Response page on Thrivent.com for 
details on these opportunities. 
 
If it’s appropriate at your church, would you consider 
running the following in your newsletter, bulletin and/or 
on your website? 
  
As the Christian community comes together to pray for and 
reach out to those who have been affected by the Upper 
Midwest flooding, Thrivent is mobilizing its financial 
resources and members to help those in need. Thrivent 
members and others who are interested in helping with 
the recovery efforts are encouraged to visit Thrivent.com/
disaster response to learn more about ways in which they 
can help. 
  
We thank you and your congregation for continuing to 
keep storm victims in your prayers and support them as 
you’re financially or physically able. Your commitment to 
living generously is appreciated. 

http://links.members.thrivent.com/ctt?kn=1&ms=MTM3ODA1NDYS1&r=MjE5OTQ0Mjg0NjExS0&b=0&j=MTQyMjYwMjY1MQS2&mt=1&rt=0
http://links.members.thrivent.com/ctt?kn=7&ms=MTM3ODA1NDYS1&r=MjE5OTQ0Mjg0NjExS0&b=0&j=MTQyMjYwMjY1MQS2&mt=1&rt=0
http://links.members.thrivent.com/ctt?kn=7&ms=MTM3ODA1NDYS1&r=MjE5OTQ0Mjg0NjExS0&b=0&j=MTQyMjYwMjY1MQS2&mt=1&rt=0
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40,000 books were collected 

for the  

Youth Gathering's  

Blast Off for Books!  
 

Of that 40,000, Trinity Lutheran Church donated 75 books. 
Thank you so much Trinity members! 

YOUTH & FAMILY 

August Acolyte Schedule 
 

9:00 a.m. 
August 5 ................. Tatum Thielman and Colton Thielman 
August 12 ....................... Kade Smigaj and Alex Thompson 
August 19 ............................. Taylor Moe and Nathan Saari 
August 26 ............................ Ethan Thomas and Matt Davis 

TLC PRESCHOOL 

Summer is flying by at the learning center, the children and 
staff have enjoyed the nice summer weather and have 
been getting outside for field trips and enjoying the new 
sand box that we bought for the playground.  We are 
currently in the process of hiring teachers for the learning 
center and for our 4k program in the fall. We work very 
hard at retaining a high quality staff, unfortunately events 
come up such as employees moving back to their 
hometowns, finding jobs in school districts, or finding jobs 
that pay higher wages. The learning staff still has several 
staff that have 5 or more years of dedication to Trinity and 
we are confident we will replace those that have moved on 
to new adventures.  I am happy to report all of our 

classrooms will be at max 
capacity by November. We do 
have openings in our 4k pm 
session so if you know anyone 
whose children are looking for 
4k in the fall, please have them 
contact us for more 
information. 

~Amy Kurkowski  

Trinity’s group returned from the ELCA National Youth Gathering in Houston, Texas on July 3rd. 

Project Fresh Start, a program that collects school supplies 
and distributes them to local children in need. 
 

Trinity will serve as a registered collection site for Project 
Fresh Start. Please drop off new school supplies in the 
collection bin in the narthex between Sunday, July 1, and 
Monday, August 13. A school supply list is available at the 
display. Here is a list of most need items: 
 

● durable backpacks for older grades ● washable markers 
● dry erase markers ● Sharpies ● highlighters ● colored 
pencils ● 3x5” index cards ● rulers ● scissors ● sharpeners 
● red pens ● glue bottles & sticks ● composition 
notebooks ● single subject notebooks (wide & college 
ruled) ●  two pocket folders ● nap mats ● 
 

Finally, the United Way Volunteer Center needs volunteers 
to sort and distribute the school supplies during the week 
of August 14 to August 18.  If you can help, please sign up 
at www.volunteersrock.com or call (715) 341-6740. 
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TLC WOMEN 

Last Call for your address, phone and email address 
changes for the updated Trinity Phone Book. The updates 
are being finalized now. These books are helpful to many 
members wanting to connect with other Trinity members. 
Important mailings, like financial statements and the 
Tower newsletter may not 
reach you if we have 
incorrect information.  
Please let us know if you 
have a new address, email 
address or phone number 
at trinity@trinitysp.com or 
by calling 715-344-2869. 

B&G NEWS 

A part of our Spring grounds work 
day was our Pine Street and Ellis 
Street landscaping. We replaced 
plants on Ellis Street that we lost 

to winter. The Pine Street area was revitalized. There, we 
planted new plants and trees. Since then, we have added 
mulch and have kept everything watered. This entailed: 
buying the plants, having mulch delivered, spreading the 
mulch, and watering all the new plantings. Thank you very 
much to the following for taking care of these tasks: Barb 
and Pat Brilowski, Russ Prusak, Steve Jensen, Gary Pucci 
and Tom Johnson. 
 

We also have other landscaping areas on our Trinity 
grounds. The following are Trinity landscape caretakers: 
Steve and Lori Courtney, Rita Johnson and Leanna Rusch. 
Thank you to all of them for their time and landscape care. 
 

Trinity’s newest update is our sign on Clark Street! The first 
part of this process was the removal of the old sign and 
posts. Then, new posts were put in. Next, stone piers 
needed to be built. Last, the sign frame was lifted in place, 
electricity connected and the sign panels slid in. 
 

A BIG thank you to the stone piers builders: Glen Bauer, 
Steve Chizzo, Russ Prusak and Gary Pucci. 
 

Thanks also to Bailey Voigt and the sign installers from 
Bushman Electric Crane and Sign and our anonymous 
donor that made this update possible. 
 

Enjoy our Trinity landscape and check out our new sign day 
or night! 
 

Happy summer, 
Building & Grounds Committee 

CONNECT 
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Plan to join us at noon on Tuesday, August 
21 at Arbuckles.  We hope that you will join 
us. Please call the church office at 715-344-
2869 if you would like to attend. All are 
welcome. Thank you for the beautiful flowers that were delivered. 

~Eleanor Bjorge 

Trinity Quilt Makers 

 

LWR Quilters is a Facebook site that many of us contribute 
to and many of us benefit from.  One of our ladies got an 
idea from the site and made a beautiful quilt top, very 
different from those we typically make.  It truly is a sharing 
site and hundreds of ladies get great ideas from it. 
 

Lots of people ask us, “Where do these quilts and kits get 
sent?”  In 2017 the items we make go through the St. Paul 
warehouse and get shipped to Africa.  They go to 
Mauritania, Burkina Faso, Niger, Angola, Tanzania, South 
Sudan and Djibouti.  In the past 25 years, United States 
Lutherans have made an estimated: 8.8 million Mission 
Quilts; 3.3 Million School Kits;  1.5 Million Baby Care Kits 
and 2.9 Million Person Care kits.  
 

It seems you can’t go very far this summer without seeing 
a Rummage Sale sign.  If your car stops at all Rummage 
Sales, be on the lookout for baby T-shirts and Sleepers, size 
6-24 months.  If you find these items you can leave them 
on the counter by the elevator.  And if you find sheets in 
good condition we can use them too.  Your donations are 
greatly appreciated. 
 

We have two quilting days in August.  They are Tuesday, 
August 14th and Thursday, August 23rd from 9-3 in 
Fellowship Hall.  Coffee, tea and treats are served mid-
morning.  Come and join us; if you can tie your shoes, you 
can tie a quilt.  ‘Many hands make light work and much is 
accomplished’. 
 

~Lois Hagen 

September 13-15 

October 4-6 
 

 

The Fall Rummage Sales will be September 13-15 and October 4-6. We will need lots of 
helpers. Please sign-up to help. For the first rummage sale, set-up will be at 8:00 a.m. on 
September 13. Sale days will be on September 14-15, and clean up at 11:00 a.m. on 
September 15. To sign up to help you may call the church office 715-344-2869 or use the 

sign up sheet in the church narthex. 
 

Clean out your closets, basement, garage, and donate all items no longer needed. Items must be clean and in good repair. 
We will begin accepting items on the Mondays before the sales. We cannot accept large appliances; microwaves; 
computers or printers; exercise equipment, mattresses or box springs; items requiring special disposal like paint; tires or 
lighting; and cribs, car seats, or bike helmets that do not meet the safety codes. Many people benefit from our spring and 
fall sales. 
 

~Rummage Sale Committee Members 
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FROM OUR CHURCH RECORDS THROUGH THE 
MONTH OF JUNE 

TRINITY LUTHERAN CHURCH 
1410 Rogers Street • Stevens Point, WI 54481 

CHURCH OFFICE 
Phone .................................................................. (715) 344-2869 
Hours .......................................... Weekdays 8:00 a.m.-4:00 p.m. 
Answering Machine ............................................ (715) 344-2869 
Fax....................................................................... (715) 344-9123 
Sunday Worship ............................................................ 9:00 a.m. 
Fellowship Hour .......................................................... 10:00 a.m. 
All Committee Night .................. Tuesday, August 7 at 7:00 p.m. 
Church Council ......................... Monday, August 27 at 7:15 p.m. 
Trinity Website ............................................. www.trinitysp.com 
Twitter ................................................................@TrinityinPoint 
 
CHURCH STAFF CONTACT 
Clay Schmit, Senior Pastor .................................... 715-496-1957 
 ClaySchmit@trinitysp.com 
Todd Lewis, Youth and Family ...................................... 864-4614 
 ToddLewis@trinitysp.com 
Doris Way, Administrative Assistant ............................. 344-2869 
 trinity@trinitysp.com 
Tammy Koch, Financial Assistant .................................. 344-2869 
 tammykoch@trinitysp.com 
Glen Bauer, Director, Building & Grounds .................... 570-4931 
 GlenBauer@trinitysp.com 
Barb Towey, Organist ................................................... 341-1825 
Heidi Corcoran, Director of Worship and Arts .............. 592-3594 
Katie Wroblewski, Organist & Bell Choir ............................ 572-3492 
Matt Buchman, Director Senior Choir / Praise Band .... 498-3633 
Amy Kurkowski, TLC&P Director ................................... 344-2227 
East Central Synod website/e-mail ................................ecsw.org 
 
CHURCH COUNCIL HOME 
Joel Lemke, President ................................................... 572-0259 
Kathy Trachte, Past President ....................................... 341-0628 
Jeff Martin, Vice President ............................................ 341-9619 
Karen Ilten, Secretary ................................................... 341-6978 
Sue Acaley, Treasurer ................................................... 345-9935 
Gail Pucci, Building & Grounds ..................................... 344-5497 
Pam Houtman, Christian Education .............................. 342-4491 
Terry Koch, Christian Life & Growth ............................. 341-8540 
Pat Gerbitz, Communication......................................... 344-7664 
Diane Witte, Global/Local Outreach ............................. 295-0121 
Kathy Trachte, Personnel .............................................. 341-0628 
Tammy Molski, Stewardship ......................................... 341-9335 
Amy Kurkowski, TLC&P ................................................. 344-2227 
Martin Lieber, Worship ................................................. 341-7354 
Melissa Molski, Youth & Family Ministry ........................... 252-8770 

TOWER STAFF 
Editor: Tammy Koch, clerk@trinitysp.com 

 

Tower Assembly: 
Joanne Joseph, Roberta Holthusen, Sheri Willer, Diane & Ralph 
Lavin, Bea Berg, Carol Walther, Judy Spilde, Mary Ann Stevens 

 
TOWER DEADLINE: August 21, 2018 

 BUDGET ACTUAL 

Envelope Offering (YTD) 226,601.25 242,976.00 

Loose Offering 2,928.99 2,748.00 

Miscellaneous 1339.31 3,582.00 

World Hunger 2,584.59 3,750.00 

Seasonal Offering 5,465.00 4,500.00 

   
Receipts (YTD) 263,556.00 241,919.14 

Disbursements 298,076.00 278,672.21 

Net (+/-) -34,520.00 -36,753.07 

   
Receipts (Month) 42,676.00 40,594.13 

Disbursements 46,435.00 50,573.73 

Net (+/-) -3,759.00 -9,979.60 

 2016 2017 

Baptized Membership (January 1st) 1142 1107 

Confirmed Membership (January 1st) 840 809 

 2017 2018 

Average Sunday Worship Attendance 224 178 

Average Monday Worship Attendance 17 17 

Average Sunday School Attendance 31 20 

Trinity staff members visit area hospitals regularly. We call 
and visit daily at St. Michael’s in Stevens Point, and we call 
St. Clare’s and Aspirus in Wausau and St. Joseph’s in 
Marshfield weekly and visit as needed. If you do not 
specify Trinity when you enter the hospital, come in 
through emergency, or are transferred to another hospital, 
your name is not given out. Please call the church office to 
advise us of your hospitalization as we want to visit you. 

Baptisms: Dylan Verseman, son of Lynne & Luke Verseman. 
 Sponsors were Matt Verseman, Annette Nitz, 
 Cindy Terrill and Robert Nitz. (6/24/18) 
 
 Griffin Grayson Gilbert, son of Diane & Grayson 
 Gilbert. Sponsors were Andrew & Kathryn 
 Fenner. (6/24/18) 
 
Weddings: Kelsey McGreaham and Nathan Anderson 
 (6/23/18) 
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Calendar of Events  

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

 
  

   

 

 
   

 

 

1 

 
11:00 Willow Brook 
          Service 
   8:00 Service Broadcast 
             95/984 

 

 

2 

 
   6:45 Men’s Bible Study 
10:30 Northcrest Service 
 
  1:00 Brookdale Service 
 
 
   

3 

 
   

4 

 
 

5 

 
  9:00 Worship 

6 

 
  1:00 Service Broadcast 
             95/984 
 
6:30 Worship 

 
 
  

7 

 
10:00 Whispering Pines  
            Service 
 1:00 Service Broadcast 
            95/984 
  7:00 All Committee Night 

8 

 
 
 
 
   8:00 Service Broadcast 
             95/984 

9 

  6:45 Men’s Bible Study 
10:30 Northcrest Service 
10:30 Riverview Lodge 
           Service 
 
  1:00 Brookdale Service 
  1:00 Wellington Service 
 
  3:30 Gluten Free Group 

10 11 

12 

 
9:00 Worship 
 
1:00 Diamond Olympics @ 
        Iverson 

13 

 
12:00 Joy Circle 
  1:00 Service Broadcast 
          95/984 
 
6:30 Worship 

14 

  9:00 Quilters 
  1:00 Service Broadcast 
             95/984 
  
  6:30 B & G Committee 
   

15 

 
   8:00 Service Broadcast 
           95/984 

16 

  6:45 Men’s Bible Study 
 
10:30 Northcrest Service 
1:00 Brookdale Service 
 

17 

 
 
 
 

18 

 
 

19 

 
  9:00 Worship 

20 

 
  1:00 Service Broadcast 
          95/984 
 
   
  6:30 Worship 
  6:30 Boy Scouts 

21 

 

Tower Deadline 

 

  9:30 Nursing Home 
          Services 
12:00 Lunch Bunch @ 
           Arbuckle's 
  1:00 Service Broadcast 
  1:30 Library Committee 

22 

 
   8:00 Service Broadcast 
            95/984 

23 

  6:45 Men’s Bible Study 
 
  9:00 Quilters 
 
10:30 Northcrest Service 
 
  1:00 Brookdale Service 
  
 

24 

 
 
 

25 

 
 

26 

 
  9:00 Worship 
           
 

27 

 
 
  1:00 Service Broadcast 
          95/984 

 
  6:30 Worship 
  7:15 Church Council 
   

28 

 
  9:30 Nursing Home 
          Services 
 
    1:00 Service 

Broadcast 

29 

 
    
   8:00 Service Broadcast 
            95/984 

30 

    6:45 Men’s Bible Study 
 
10:30 Northcrest Service 
 
  1:00 Brookdale Service 

31  

Funeral Lunch 
Coordinators 

 
Sandy Orgish 

341-1869 
 

and 
 

Sue Clussman 
344-8826 

Video Broadcast 
of Sunday 

Services on 
Mondays and 

Tuesdays at 1:00 
p.m. and 

Wednesdays at 
8:00 p.m. on 
Cable Access 
Channel 984. 

July 30-August 2 
9am—Noon 

VBS at Beloved Community 
(Redeemer Lutheran Church) 


